
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, January 8th, 2013.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning  

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated we are one member short until a new member is appointed.


*



*



*
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there will be a change to the agenda in addition to the agenda under ‘correspondence,’ we will add an item ‘d’ and that’s in reference to a request for a time extension.
So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF DECEMBER 4, 2012
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked may I have a motion for the adoption of the minutes for December 4th?
So moved, seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated on the minutes, I have a few corrections that I’ll submit.



*



*



*
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated before we begin the agenda tonight, I wanted to just say that we regret the resignation of the Vice Chair of the Board, John Bernard.  In recent months, John has taken an assignment, working assignment which requires that he be away and certainly under those circumstances he cannot devote the fairly heavy time that is – time requirements to the Board so he has regretfully resigned and we certainly are very sorry to see him go.  Each of the members will have an opportunity to enter into the record, for the sake of the record, their comments about his tenure here.  Let me begin by quickly reading a few lines that I sent him when he indicated that he would be leaving: “Dear John, on behalf of the Board I wish to thank you for your years of excellent service.  We will miss your valuable input in all areas but most especially your expertise in matters pertaining to soils excavations and construction.  Thank you too for your support as my Vice Chairperson.  You’ve been a great partner.  On behalf of the Board we wish you the very best in all your future endeavors and please keep in touch from time to time.”  Are there any other members who might have something to add to the record?

Mr. Robert Foley stated I jotted down a few thoughts about John Bernard who I knew before he came on the Board.  We don’t always agree and even on the Board we didn’t always agree but I just want to say to him, and I hope that the Board agrees, that I, think we all appreciated his candor and his keen sense and knowledge of all things Planning and the whole Planning process: from the engineering, to the environment; from conservation to construction in which he had a particular expertise.  Sometimes, as we all know, John’s concerns would start out with a boom.  He couldn’t be intimidated.   He was very emphatic, but then as our process continued with our reviews, his words would change to a soft-spoken solution which I thought was good.  He wouldn’t be intimidated.  He covered everything from the ground up whether it was the soils, trees, all the way up to the tree canopies, or flora and fauna, wetlands, biodiversity.  And he also kind of made us aware, although we were aware of it to some extent, of the benefits of rain gardens and green buildings.  And, pervious versus impervious.  As a fellow veteran of the Vietnam era like John, I will particularly miss his snappy military salute during the Pledge of Allegiance up here and now, without him here, I guess I’ll be the “lone beard” on the Board until I decide to shave.  I want to thank John for his participation.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you very much.  Is there any other member who wishes to say something at this time?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated John was a friend, is a friend.  He was an important member of this Board and not much I can add to what Bob had indicated but I really, really enjoyed and appreciated his forthrightness, speaking his mind and his opinion and it was usually right and I think that’s something I take away from knowing John and stand up for what you believe in and be reasonable but yet, stand up for what you believe in and voice your concern in an open and honest professional way and that’s my take away from John’s participation on this Board.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you so much.  Anybody else?  I’m sure that some of you have already written e-mails and whatever to him but again, we are very, very sorry that John will no longer be Vice Chairing this Board and we will certainly miss him both in the short and long term.  Again, John, if you get a chance to listen to this, we will miss you.  We hope that in terms of your new assignments everything will work out well for you and we really do honestly want you to continue to keep in touch.  In fact, we may be asking you a few questions from time to time, kind of playing off that expertise, especially in construction.  Again, thank you very much on behalf of the Board for your service.



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE
PB 13-05    a.
Letter dated December 11, 2012 from Michael Sheber requesting the 2nd six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat approval for the Mill Court Crossing Subdivision located on the west side of Lexington Ave. and at the south end of Mill Court.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair, I move that we adopt Resolution #1-13 in favor of granting this extension.
Seconded.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated on the question, was there an issue with respect to paying fees?
Mr. Ed Vergano stated yes, thank you for bringing that up.  I sent out an e-mail to the Planning Board.  You may not have all received it, late this afternoon, indicating that the applicant does owe us about $4,000 in consulting fees and we discussed this at our staff meeting the other day and decided that it would be appropriate, and our recommendation would be to grant maybe a 90-day extension and give 90 days to pay this outstanding fee.  Again, I defer to John on this but I would assume the way to proceed would be to ask him to come back after 90 days to receive the second 90 days…

Mr. John Klarl stated that’s why I understand that your thinking was at your staff meeting.

Mr. Ed Vergano stated right, so in other words, it would be a 90-day extension followed by another 90-day extension assuming he pays that outstanding invoice, so those outstanding invoices between now and then.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I don’t have a problem, as I said at our work session in granting this extension, but I do have a problem if there’s some expectation that any other work is going to go on, consultations, discussions, meetings or until those fees are paid because we do hire people as part of the application process.  This is a normal procedure and if one applicant is not paying fees, or the fees are outstanding I think that we need to sort of put a hold on further discussions about this project until those fees are paid.  We do have a motion on the floor.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think you might want to amend the motion.

Mr. Robert Foley stated amend the Resolution I think.

Mr. Peter Daly asked amend it to a 90-day?  I move that we amend this Resolution 1-13 from 6 months to 90 days and adopt it as such.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that motion does carry.
PB 43-06    b.
Letter dated December 18, 2012 from Ron Wegner, P.E. requesting the 2nd 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Ryan Subdivision located on Watch Hill Road.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion we adopt Resolution #2-13.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 20-06    c.
Letter dated December 18, 2012 from James W. Teed Jr. requesting the 7th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Picciano Subdivision located on Maple Avenue.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adopt Resolution #3-13 granting the 90-day time extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB ?
d. Letter dated January 2nd, 2013 from Linda Whitehead requesting the 5th 90-day time extension of Final Plat approval for the Furnace Dock Subdivision.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Madame Chair, I move that we approve Resolution #4-13.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 

PB 13-07    a.
Letters dated March 21, 2012 from Brian Panessa and Edmond Gemmola, R.A. regarding the construction of 3 temporary greenhouses and other site changes located at the Hilltop Nursery on Route 9A as shown on drawing entitled “Proposed Site Plan, Hilltop Nurseries, Inc.” prepared by Edmond Gemmola, R.A. latest revision dated October 23, 2012 and a drawing entitled “As- Built Survey prepared for Brian Panessa” prepared by Badey & Watson, P.C. latest revision dated August 20, 2012.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we do have a Resolution for that as well but Mr. Panessa?
Mr. Brian Panessa stated good evening.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you need to say something?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded, no but I will have some comments I’m sure.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated as far as we’re concerned we are prepared to offer the Resolution.  We understand that the issue regarding the trees has been taken care of.  You’ve agreed to 40 off-site and 20 on-site.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded I did.  I had a meeting with Mr. Vergano.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked you have agreed to that?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded I have agreed to that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the one other item was that we reduce the security from $5,000 to $2,500 and that’s reflected in the Resolution.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, good.  

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked was there an issue we discussed at the work session about the height of the…

Ms. Loretta Taylor responded yes, that was in there and it’s in – I just checked before we started.  It is in the Resolution.  The height would be 6 feet.

Mr. Peter Daly stated it’s item 4 in the Resolution.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated okay, I didn’t see that, sorry.

Mr. Brian Panessa stated I do have a comment to make.  First of all, Ed was kind enough to share with me the Code section that reflected your 1.5 factor for trees needing to be replaced when they are removed without permission.  The other side of that equation of course is the trees that were removed and Mr. Vergano also saw an indication of what those trees probably looked like and frankly what I’m saying here is your 1.5 factor really should take into consideration the individual situation versus just using that across the board.  I think you really need to take a look at that, seriously.  I will just mention this as well; it’s been a long process with this project.  It started in a booming economy and then the economy obviously took a fall.  We had some hiccups along the way getting this project going and one of which – because I feel like this 40 tree thing, whether it’s $6,000, $8,000, the money’s really irrelevant but when I was doing this project, many of you, some of you may not have been on this Board, but I had to bring 2 water lines across 9A; one of which was not necessary in my humble opinion and legal’s opinion because I needed to put a sprinkler system in the building.  There was a gray area there but forget it we’ll bring another line across the street.  We brought 2 lines across the street but interestingly, which probably none of you know, the Town pointed out where the water line was in that street and so I get my guys out there digging in that street, which as you probably all know is not an inexpensive thing to do: cut across the street, deal with Department of Transportation and so forth, and the first time that we dig, we dig for 3 days.  We find everything but a water line.  After the third day, we’re down 10 feet.  We find everything from fiber networks, everything else.  We go back to the water department, they come back out again.  It’s here.  We dig again.  Now we bring the plumber out because we found a pipe.  The plumber cuts a hole in the pipe, pipe is empty, no water in it.  Okay, third time, Water Department comes out.  We continue to dig.  We’re in that street 5 days or so – anybody who lives in the neighborhood probably noticed that.  Long story short, we find it the third time.  Do you know what that cost was to me? 15,000 dollars extra with Department of Transportation breathing down my back to get out of that street.  Did I, in any way shape or form, come to the Town and say “you know, what are you going to do for me?  What are you going to do for me because I’m sitting out in that street and paying $15,000 out of my pocket?”  But, no, what does the Town do for me?  I take down some trees, didn’t damage the environment at all because frankly if I did damage the environment, I would think you would make me put the 60 trees back on my property right?  I mean, that’s common sense but no, I’ve got to put 20 trees back on the property after I supposedly took 40 healthy trees and I need to then give the Town 40 trees, which is fine.  Like I said, it’s the principal of the situation.  It’s not the dollar amount.  It really is not.  So, I just feel like, as an investor in the community, a resident of the community, a taxpayer of the community.  I pay about $70,000 in taxes to this community between my investment properties and my primary residence.  So, with all of that said, as a resident, investor, taxpayer, business owner, employer for this Board to nickel and dime me for 40 trees I think is shameful.  I think you should review the policy and I thank you for listening to me.  If we can approve this Resolution, we’ll move forward from there.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked you said if we can improve it?

Mr. John Klarl responded approve it.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we approve Resolution #5-13 on this application and with all the conditions listed.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated subject to all the conditions there.  

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Brian Panessa stated thank you.

PB 10-95    b.
Letter dated October 14, 2012 from Nicolas Zachary regarding the landscape buffer between the Hendrick Hudson Library and his residence at 80 Tate Avenue.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there is a Resolution regarding that one as well. 
Mr. Robert Foley stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion we approve Resolution #6-13.

Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just on the question, since Mr. Zachary is here.  You’ll get a copy of this Resolution in the mail, as will the library but I just wanted to say for the record that what was discussed at the last meeting – and this Resolution states that “the Planning Board approves that a note shall be attached to the landscape drawing acknowledging that the 10-foot wide sewer easement was never granted and is not needed and further approves the modification of the landscape plan to show the planting of 2 Somerset Maple trees instead of the 2 required Pear trees and that if in the future the Somerset Maple trees are damaged or removed appropriate shade trees to the satisfaction of the Town shall be replanted.”  We believe that that was what came out of the last meeting.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, very good.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS 

PB 2-12      a.
Application of Toll Brothers Inc., as contract vendee for the property of RPA Associates, LLP for Preliminary and Final Plat Approval for changes to Section III and Section IV of the Valeria Subdivision for an amendment to approved Lots 25-35, 44-49, 97-99, 119-122 and 139-147 (a 
total of 33 of the 147 approved lots) and for approval of revised architecture as shown on a 42 page set of drawings entitled “Valeria” prepared by Joseph Riina, P.E dated December 2012 (see prior PB 7-10)

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated I’m with Toll Brothers; Division Vice President for Toll Brothers.  Also here this evening is Dan Zalinski, our Division President; Andrew Danchez is our project manager for Toll Brothers; Joe Riina is with Site Design and also a member of our approval team who isn’t here tonight is Mr. Rick O’Rourke from Kean and Bean, he had a conflict.  Just wanted to give you a brief introduction of us; Toll Brothers for members of the Board who aren’t familiar with us and kind of how we came to be here this evening.  We’ve been in New York since 1993.  We’ve built and settled a little over 2,000 homes in 36 communities.  In Westchester County we’ve built about 1,000 homes in 16 communities and in Cortlandt; about 200 homes in 3 communities.  We started looking at Valeria back in 2010 and two things were very clear in the beginning about the project; the first being is that a spectacular piece of property.  It’s a very special piece of property and it presents a very unique opportunity for our company.  The second is given is its uniqueness that it was a very carefully studied piece of property during the approval process and that the residents of Valeria played a very key role in that approval.  We’ve been very sensitive to those issues right from the get go.  our primary, I don’t know if I’m going to call it concerns or thoughts when we first started looking at the project is that we felt that there was a bit of a disconnect between the project as it was approved and the demographic that we felt was best suited to market the project to, specifically taking into the account the bedroom restriction.  We feel that given that these are all two-bedroom units and just the location of the property, the existence residence of their property, this is really going to be targeted to what we call like an active adult buyer; those 55 and older, empty nester who are downsizing but want to stay in Cortlandt and in Westchester County.  This piece of property really presents a fantastic lifestyle for that purchaser which is very important to that market.  The revisions that we made to the plan, in conjunction – we worked collaboratively with AVR-- and doing so is our thought process was to amend the plan in order for it to accommodate as many first-floor master bedroom units as possible given that, again, we’re marketing all two-bedroom units and we’re marketing to a 55 and older buyer, this is critical that you get there full living area and main bedroom on the first floor.  The plans presented as part of our application; we were able to convert 25 of the 55, what we call ‘tuck-under units’ which are the garage under and then you have two stories of living.  These units are very large; they’re about 3,000 square feet.  For someone who’s looking to downsize and maybe simplify their life that’s a tough sell, you know parking a car and having to traverse two flights of steps up to their bedroom.  The second set of units…
Mr. Chris Kehoe asked on that image is the top image what was approved?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded correct.  The top image is AVR’s approved.  Second set is a little tougher to look at – is what we call these loft downs.  They’re noted as these units that were in blue.  Similar situation, except that instead of walking up two flights of steps and in some cases you are walking down flights of steps to get to a bedroom.  So, you have 2 levels subterranean or partial subterranean levels.  Again, kind of the same problem; a buyer would have to traverse a set of steps to get to their bedroom.  When we finished making our modifications to the plans, we went from 62 units that could accommodate first-floor master bedrooms to 117 units that could accommodate the first-floor master bedrooms.  In doing so, the number of units remain the same; 147.  The number of bedrooms per unit remain the same at 2.  There’s a net decrease in the overall site disturbance; about a 1/3 of an acre.  There’s a net decrease in the steep slopes disturbance of about a 1/3 of an acre.  There’s a net decrease in the impervious area of 0.14 acres and there’s a net increase in the number of trees that were protected; 11 trees were protected versus what was on the approved plan.  We continue to adhere to all building height restrictions per your Code.  Additionally, we’ve had a number of meetings; 2 official meetings with the residents of the VHA; one back in December of 2011, the second back in December, just recently, in December of 2012 and we’ve taken their concerns and their feedback – Chris, if you want to talk through the architecture.  The architecture that was circulated is part of our application.  It came to our attention, at the December meeting, this past December meeting that what we thought was white trim on the elevations of the AVR approved plans was actually implied to be earth tones.  So, we have since modified our plans in order to respond to the comments of VHA and concerns of the Valeria residents.  We’ll be re-circulating our revised set of architectural in preparation for the work session.  That’s kind of where we stand.  This is a summary of the project.  I’m happy to answer any questions. 
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked do we have questions here on the Board?

Mr. Robert Foley asked was there also an issue with the stone facing from what was originally anticipated or asked by Planning Board and what appears on the newer drawings?
Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded by no means are we representing this as a finished project.  This is the next iteration of what was presented and I imagine we’re going to do some more revisions with the earth tones.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked have they conversed with the Architectural Review Board?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded no.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but you plan on doing that though.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded absolutely, yes.  These are a little tough to see but these are elevations of AVR’s product.  We’re certainly not opposed to adding additional stones to our buildings.  We are sensitive the building starting to look to heavy by doing so.  If you notice, a lot of our architecture, we will incorporate stone as a skirt.  We’ll add it to architectural elements such as chimneys whereas AVR decided that they were going to be implementing more of their stone on the fronts of garages.  So, by no means are our buildings not going to have any, it’s just a matter of personal preference and taste and we’re happy to work through that with the Architectural Advisory Committee in addition to the residents.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one thing with the Architectural Advisory Committee is what has been forwarded to them are what I would call the renderings.  They’re not really elevations, they’re renderings.  So, that set’s been forwarded.  In my conversations with the Chair, he simply said whenever they have a final packet he wants the whole final packet.  He hasn’t defined what the final packet is yet but whatever you’re going to…

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded we can make a good attempt at what we think he’ll take as a final packet.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so you’ll get additional information on elevations to me…

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated internally, we’ll have some more conversations about exactly what we color scheme we want to go with, again, totally recognizing that we’re sticking with all these earth tones and we’ll present floor plans and elevations and we’ll try to paint a very complete picture.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated going back to the Site Plan are therefore no deviations from the Site Plan itself.  Just talking about the configurations of the homes on the approved Site Plan.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded right, the overall limits of disturbance and the road network remain unchanged.

Mr. John Klarl stated I think what Mr. Bianchi wants to know is there going to be lot line changes?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded yes, there’ll need to be lot line adjustments, yes because a number of units, specifically on the tuck-unders, the units highlighted in red and some of the units highlighted in blue, there are 25 to 26 feet wide and in order to really accommodate a first-floor master bedroom unit, you have to be 28 feet wide.  Again, we did have to grow some of those interior units but we were able, again, work within the confines and actually decrease a lot of the impacts.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked when do you think you’ll be able to get together, the kind of packet that our Architectural Advisory Council would like to have from you?

Mr. James Fitzpatrick responded when’s their meeting scheduled?  How much of a lead time do they need in preparation for a meeting?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded they don’t really meet.  They will have a special meeting and I think they’re planning on having it here but they don’t have a calendar so as soon as you get to me…

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated I would say conservatively by the end of the month we’d be submitting what we felt was a pretty comprehensive packet.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated okay, because there is some thought that you might want to have a discussion with us but I think the Board would rather wait on your delivery of the packet to our Architecture Advisory Council and have them get back to us in terms of their – have our feedback should come from them and then we would have discussions because…

Mr. James Fitzpatrick asked in preparation – before your work session…

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s why I’m asking you because you might end up waiting until February or March really if you’re going to have the packet ready at the end of the month it would come with our packet, perhaps for our work session but there’s not much time in between for us to look at it and kind of absorb it and get the feedback from the Architectural Advisory Council.  That would then push this into February, late February meeting, early March.
Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated then we’ll look to move that – we’re looking to really keep things moving along so we’ll…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but I think what the Chairperson is saying is the work session’s only 23 days from today so by the time you get it to the Architectural Council and by the time they discuss it and by the time they get comments back to the Board you’re probably not going to be ready for January 31st.  And, the normal process to is we have to do a review memo.  A lot of these questions have already been asked.  There have been some e-mails back and forth.  Joe Riina has provided information but that’s still all going to go into a review memo which gets sent to you which you then have to respond.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re probably talking March before we really get under way with some substantive discussions here because every Committee has to do what it has to do.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated we’re very sensitive to a schedule so we’ll have some internal discussions and we’ll reach out to Chris to understand what everyone’s schedules are and how much time he feels Committees need to review packages that are delivered and we’ll see if we can get stuff in your hands sooner than that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the biggest thing is I’ll get the review memo.  If you answer the review memo, separating that out from Architecture to a certain extent, you will be on the February agenda so there’s still a chance to have some discussions about it in February even if maybe the Architectural people haven’t finished their review.  And, it’s not a question that you won’t be on the agenda in February at all.  It’ll keep moving along.

Mr. Robert Foley stated when Art in the Architectural Review looks at it, I mean, they’ll be looking at the new material of course, but will they also remember or could they be made aware of what went behind the thinking of the more stone facing back and I guess it was in the findings statement how many years ago, and whether that still holds or whether that could be adopted or adapted…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think both the original approval in whenever years in 2007 I think, then the revised one in 2010, they looked at both of those.  And we’re going to need a new Plat at some point, the sooner the better.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated that’s being worked on.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated actually, there’s an awful lot that needs to be done to get this application on track and moving along.  Certainly, the review memo is a major piece, first piece to this, so I think what we’re going to do is refer this back to staff so that they can draw up the review memo and get it out to you and to us.  That’s what we’re going to do tonight.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated just so I’m clear, assuming that we get a review memo and respond to that review memo prior to the work session that I believe is on the 28th…

Mr. John Klarl responded 31st.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick continued we would be on that agenda for the work session on the 31st?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, and then – but the work session agendas are typically relatively brief, just go over the items.  The big meeting that you would be on I think it’s the February 3rd or February 5th meeting, whatever that is.  I have a feeling the review memo we’ve already answered a lot of the questions about the disturbance, the trees, I’ll be restating them in a formal memo so the Planning Board has for their records.  I don’t envision that you would have to change the drawings at all.  I will raise issues about the elevations and more architectural detail on that review memo but you already know that so you’re working on that.  Most likely you’re going to have to do a written response to the review memo in order to get back on the February agenda.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated it won’t be a problem.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated and again, that’s what we’re talking about.  We’re not talking necessarily all of the material that you talked about tonight but we’re talking about the responses to the specific issues raised by the review memo so that we would be sort of maybe asking questions about that on the 31st to start to ask the questions that we need to have answered and then we can move on to, as I said, more substantive discussions regarding other things as well, but I think that review memo is the first major piece that we have to deal with in terms of just sort of getting your sense.

Mr. James Fitzpatrick stated we’re looking forward to getting it and we’re looking forward to responding to it.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this back to the staff.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Peter Daly stated Madame Chair I move that we adjourn until February.

So moved and adopted.



*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2013

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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SYLVIE MADDALENA

Dated: February 26, 2013
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